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Ü Presresident’s

he new millennium offi­
cially starts in January 2001. I guess 
that makes me the last MetGCSA 
president o f  the 20th Century and 
the first o f  the 21st Century! I am 
sincerely grateful to the membership 
for reelecting me as president at our 
Annual Meeting November 8 at 
Knollwood Country Club. It is truly 
an honor and privilege to be asked to 
serve my profession and my peers. 
Like every president before me—and 
I assume every president after— my 
hope is that when I’ve completed my 
term in office, the association is just 
a little bit better than when I started.

With year-end fast approaching, I’d like to 
take this opportunity to thank the 2000 
Board of Directors for their service to the 

lassociation. Serving on the board is a time- 
consuming commitment, but as all who have 
done it know it’s an extremely satisfying and 
worthwhile effort.

I would particularly like to thank Steve 
Renzetti and Pat Sisk (see Pat’s farewell note 
on page 10) who are stepping down from the 
board. These two gentlemen did an out­
standing job as Communications Committee 

1 co-chairmen. They are responsible for our 
new user-friendly directory and for the eye­
catching redesign of the Tee to Green. I know 
I speak for the entire membership when I say 

ank you and good luck in the future.
On the same note, I hope you’ll join me 

in welcoming our two new board members: 
Greg Wojick, CGCS, from Greenwich 
Country Club in Greenwich, CT, who was 
elected to a two-year term, and Glenn Perry 
CGCS, from Rolling Hills Country Club in 
Wilton, CT, who was appointed to fill the 
one year remaining on Pat Sisk’s two-year 
term. They will replace Steve and Pat as co- 
chairmen of the Communications Com­
mittee. I have great confidence that they will 
continue to improve our already superior 
publications.

ning lip for a 75th Anniversary lebration
By now, you have certainly seen publications 
announcing the 75th anniversary of GCSAA.

his will be a yearlong celebration beginning 
in Dallas 2001 and winding up in Orlando in 
2002. Throughout 2001, there will be events 
and activities planned to commemorate this 
milestone.

As part of this effort, GCSAA recom­
mended that local chapters form a committee 
to act as a liaison between GCSAA and chap­
ter members to keep them informed of the 
festivities surrounding the event—and how 
they might participate.
I At the last board meeting, we agreed that 

Greg Wojick and I would chair the newly 
formed 75th Anniversary Committee. Now 
all we need are committee members. If you 
have a special interest in the history of our 
association, as well as in GCSAA, please con­
tact Greg or me for further information on

John Cartone, CG CS  
M etGCSA President

how you can help.
Each and every one of us can do our part 

in promoting GCSAA’s momentous occa­
sion. One thought GCSAA had was to guide 
superintendents in initiating a golf event for 
their club’s membership. Called “A Day of 
75,” the event would be structured so that any 
member shooting a gross or net 75 on a des­
ignated weekend day could win GCSAA 
commemorative merchandise.

GCSAA’s logo has been officially 
changed for this year with the special dia­
mond anniversary logo. A grand celebration 
is planned for Lawrence, KS, on September 
26, the date of GCSAA’s incorporation.
A Passing Noted
As many of you know, my father, Peter 
Carlone, passed away on October 16 after a 
21-month battle with lung cancer. I would 
like to thank the association and everyone 
who sent flowers, cards, and made donations 
to the Hospice Care of Rhode Island in his 
memory. It was much appreciated at a very 
difficult time.

I am involved in the golf industry because 
my father introduced me to the game of golf 
when I was 11. I immediately fell in love 
with the game. My father was a florist, and I 
also loved getting my hands dirty in his 
greenhouse.

When I was about 18 years old, I realized 
that there was a profession that would allow 
me to blend my two loves; it was that of a golf 
course superintendent. My father encour­
aged me to pursue this direction, informing 
me that his father was a “greenkeeper” at a 
club in Rhode Island, which, now, is no
continued on page 12



t’s a great honor to be chosen by my 
peers to receive the best award a 
superintendent in the Met area could 
ever hope for.” This was Westchester 
Country Club Superintendent Joe 
Alonzi s reaction when he got word 
of his award-winning status.



“Right dow to his 
President’s Messages, Joe 
has, without exception, 

found sincerity to be the 
best vehicle for 

communicating with 
fellow superintendents.

The funniest part about Joe’s selection for 
the Sherwood A. Moore (SAM) Award was 
that, as a tenured member of the Awards 
Committee, he’s accustomed to being in on 
the decision-making. So this year, when the 
subject wasn’t broached at recent meetings, 
Joe simply thought his fellow committee 
members had dropped the ball.

“They did an excellent job of keeping 
this information quiet,” he mused. “The fact 
that the SAM Award isn’t given out annually 
or on a regular basis is what makes being 
chosen all the more special.”

The Sherwood A. Moore Award is 
reserved for superintendents who have 
“advanced the professional image, status, and 
reputation of the golf course superintend­
ent.” After it’s inaugural year, 1987, when it’s 
namesake was the recipient, the award has 
been given to a select group of prominent 
golf course superintendents: Ted Horton, 
Bruno Vadala, James R. Fulwider Sr., Bob 
Alonzi, Ted Jozwick, Mike Maffei, and Pat 
Lucas.

These men were recognized for their 
unique contributions to the MetGCSA. 
Now, in the year of the new millennium, we 
can add a very deserving Joe Alonzi. Joe has 
his own list of accomplishments and contri­
butions to our association, some similar to 
his predecessors’ and some undoubtedly 
different.

A Little Sincerity Goes a Long Way
From a hands-on superintendent at 
Huntington Crescent Club and Fenway 
Golf Club to a man of many hats at 
Westchester Country Club, Joe’s resume 
includes quite an array of activities. Perhaps 
his most important contribution to 
MetGCSA superintendents has been his 
time on the board. Culminating as president 
of the Met, this very humble man has always 
been open and candid with his peers, both 
professionally and personally. Right down 
to his President’s Messages, Joe has, without 
exception, found sincerity to be the best 
vehicle for communicating with fellow 
superintendents. He is a man willing to help 
anybody who seeks it.

Joe has been—and still is—very involved 
with MetGCSA committees, including as 
we know, the Awards Committee, Club

Relations, Long-Range Planning & Steer­
ing, and Social & Welfare. He also served as 
the Mets voting delegate for many years, 
acting on the association’s behalf when it 
came to voting on GCSAA matters.

At the national level, Joe’s involvement 
included the Government Relations and the 
Newsletter Editors committees.

Some of Joe’s accomplishments have been 
high profile, some very much behind the 
scenes.

His work with the Westchester County 
Drought Emergency Task Force, for instance,

has helped his peers in ways they probably 
don’t even realize. Joe got involved with the 
task force in 1985, when Joe’s predecessor at 
Westchester, Ted Horton, headed up a com­
mittee representing the Green Industry 
(arborists, landscapers, golf courses, etc.).

“The county was struggling through a 
severe drought that year,” remembers Joe. 
“Stringent water restriction laws were man­
dated countywide, and may I add, they were 
very unfair. Homeowners and corporations, 
big and small, were cut back 15 percent in 
overall water usage, while golf courses— 
allowed to be watered only between the 
hours of 12 and 3 p.m.—were told to cut 
back 90 percent.

“We couldn’t water fairways and tees at all 
and greens for only two minutes per cycle. 
We got through the year with variances and 
county officials giving us some leeway,” Joe 
sighs.

Through much hard work and constant 
effort—initially by Ted and for the past 15 
years by Joe and a few others—the law has 
been rewritten so that golf courses are treated 
like any other Westchester resident or corpo­
ration. In the drought of 1997, county golf 
courses never were restricted past Phase One, 
which is a 10-percent reduction in water use.

In the past few years, golf courses in 
nearby counties have had some extremely 
difficult times trying to make it through 
summer droughts—but not Westchester 
County. “I’ve had superintendents from 
other counties call me to ask if I would guide 
them through their situation,” says Joe. “I tell 
them to be persistent and repetitive until 
people listen, but just as important, I empha­
size that they listen, too, to the people impos­
ing the restrictions.”

A True Steward of the Environment
Just as close to Joe’s heart is his interest in and 
activities surrounding environmental protec­
tion. “As unfair as it may seem, whatever we 
are doing now, we need to do a lot more 
because of the so called‘environmentalists,’” 
Joe warns. “What all green industry people 
need to realize is the impact we can make on 
the future of our environment. If we are 
kind to the environment today, we’re looking 
out for our children tomorrow.”

Thanks to Joe’s efforts, Westchester 
Country Club has become a “Certified 
Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary” with 
Audubon International. There are fewer 
than 10 golf courses in New York State to 
achieve this honor.

“Many superintendents already meet the 
requirements with their daily practices,” says 
Joe. “All they’d have to do is put it all on 
paper, submit it to Audubon, and they’d be 
certified. It would go a long way.”

Close to “home,” the Harrison 
Environmental Advisory Committee is very 
pleased with Joe’s contributions to the envi­
ronment. In fact, the group has recognized



his environmental stewardship with an 
award, but even more important, they now 
realize they’ve been misinformed about golf 
courses. “They now see Westchester 
Country Club as an entire wildlife regimen, 
which feeds on itself Wild turkeys, fox, deer, 
coyote, and a wide variety of birds, including 
hawks, roam our grounds,” explains Joe.

“My immediate job comes first, but I 
will always be completely dedicated to pro­
moting the Green Industry. The key for me, 
as for anyone who excels in their job, is that I 
totally enjoy what I’m doing,” he states.

Just recently, Joe was asked to be on the 
Westchester County Pesticide Management 
Committee with fellow Superintendent Will 
Heintz of Centennial. Joe is also involved 
with Golf in the Environment, a national 
organization based in Salt Lake City, UT. 
“Both groups’ missions are to work with the 
EPA, DEC, Sierra Club, Friends of the 
Earth, and similar organizations as they 
establish guidelines for pesticide use on new 
and established golf courses,” he explains. 
“It’s our job to prevent too many restrictions 
from being imposed on what we can and 
can’t use in maintaining our golf courses.”

Volunteering Time at Home
There hasn’t always been room for Joe’s 
abundance of involvement in our industry’s 
issues. As superintendent on Long Island at 
the Huntington Crescent Club, Joe’s extra 
time was spent helping his wife, Judy, raise 
their four children. “Judy is the one who 
keeps the family together,” says Joe. “I don’t 
like admitting it, but our children go to 
mom first for advice. She is the center of 
our universe at home and, therefore, deserves 
a tremendous amount of credit for how 
great our four children have turned out,” he 
concedes.

Don’t let Joe fool you, though. He spent 
a good portion of his extra time as president 
of the Cold Spring Harbor/Huntington 
Soccer League, coaching the travel team for 
his son, Chris, who is currently his assistant 
at Westchester Country Club. He also vol­
unteered as a soccer referee.

His daughters—Amy, with a master’s in

Forensic Psychology; Allison, majoring in 
Nutrition at the University of Connecticut 
(UConn); and Amanda, also currently at 
UConn majoring in teaching—surely give 
credit to mom and dad for their help and sup­
port throughout the years.

Big Brother Is Watching Yon
Joe credits “Bubba,” a.k.a., big brother Bob, as 
his mentor in the golf profession. After grad­
uating from a Tech Institute in New York 
City with a degree in Electrical Engineering, 
Joe went to work for United Aircraft Co. 
during the Vietnam War. He worked on radar 
systems for fighter planes, but when the war 
ended, work slowed down ... dramatically. 

“While in school, I always worked sum­

mers at Tamarack Country Club. I loved the 
outdoors,” he recalls. “As business declined at 
United Aircraft, I went to work for Bubba at 
Burning Tree. Bob helped me make the 
decision to enroll in the two-year Turf 
School at Rutgers. The rest is history,” he 
says.

From Huntington Crescent Club in 1974 
to Fenway Golf Club in 1984 to Westchester 
Country Club in 1992, Joe has had some 
career. “It’s most superintendents’ dream to 
be part of a great tradition like Westchester 
Country Club,” says Joe.

“I have met many instrumental people 
throughout my life, some in this industry and 
some not. There is Nick, my Harley (motor­
cycle) friend from Florida, who couldn’t care

“G olf professionals, such 
as Ernie Els, Vijay Sing, 

and my favorite, Ben 
Crenshaw, and many 
more have provided 

inspiration— and added 
incentive in my work—  

along the way. ”
less about golf, and therefore allows my 
mind to escape the industry every once in a 
while.

“Past green chairmen have taught me to 
be businesswise and politically astute.

“Golf course superintendents, like Bubba 
and Ted Horton, gave me insight into what a 
job at a 45-hole, 25-tennis-court, beach 
club, etc., would entail.

“Golf professionals, such as Ernie Els, 
Vijay Sing, and my favorite, Ben Crenshaw, 
and many more have provided inspiration— 
and added incentive in my work—along the 
way.

“Most people, even my peers, don’t real­
ize the behind-the-scenes issues I’ve been 
involved in. I’m certainly not one who likes 
boasting about such things, but maybe 
telling others could peak their interest in 
doing something to support our industry 
and our local and national professional 
organizations,” notes Joe.

The epitome of a Sherwood A. Moore 
Award recipient, Joe will be a tough act to 
follow . . .  as he continues along the path of 
helping area superintendents advance their 
professional image, status, and reputation in 
the golf industry.

The MetGCS A will present Joe with its 
prestigious SAM Award at the January 10 
Winter Seminar, which Joe, only fittingly, is 
hosting at Westchester Country Club, just as 
he has for the past nine years.
Scott Aipgar is proprietor of Metro Milorganite, 
Inc. in Danbury, CT, and a past member of the 
Tee to Green Editorial Committee, who agrees 
now and then to put his capable pen to paper for a 
special assignment.



Who’s Who on the New Met 
Board

Education Committee
Matt Ceplo, CGCS, Rockland CC 
914-359-5346
Government Relations Committee
• Will Heintz, Centennial GC 

914-279-8960
• Tony Girardi, CGCS, Rockrimmon CC  

914-764-5010
Long-Range Planning & Steering 
Committee
Earl Millett, Ridgeway CC 
914-948-5876
Membership Committee
Will Heintz, Centennial GC 
914-279-8960
Scholarship & Research Committee
Tim Moore, Knollwood CC 
914-592-7829

The November 8 M etGCSA Annual 
Meeting ended with the following members 
elected to the board:

Back row, left to right: Eric O yNeill of 
Scarsdale GC; M att Ceplo, CGCS, of 
Rockland CC; Greg Wojick, CGCS, of 
Greenwich CC; Sean Cain o f Sunningdale 
CC; Glenn Perry, CGCS, of Rolling Hills 
CC; Past President Earl Millett of

Ridgeway CC;Tony Girardi, CGCS, of 
Rockrimmon CC.
Front row, left to right: Secretary W ill Heintz 
of Centennial GC;Vice President Tim Moore 
of Knollwood CC; President John Carlone, 
CGCS, ofThe Meadow Brook Club; 
Treasurer Dave Mahoney of Siwanoy CC. 
Not present for the photo: Peter McCormick 
ofTurfNet Associates andJeffWentworth of 
Pelham CC.

Social & Welfare Committee
• John & Leslie Carlone,

The Meadow Brook Club 
516-935-6505

• Joe &Judy Alonzi, Westchester CC 
914-798-5361

Special Events Committee
• Matt Ceplo, CGCS, Rockland CC 

914-359-5346
• Peter McCormick, TurfNet Associates 

908-359-3370

{^tininiittee Chairmen at Your Service
Tournament Committee
• JeffWentworth, Pelham CC 

914-738-2752
• Sean Cain, Sunningdale CC 

914-723-3238
Please feel free to contact any of the follow­
ing committee chairmen with questions or 
comments. We’ve provided their numbers, 
here, for your convenience.
Awards Committee
Earl Millett, Ridgeway CC  
914-948-5876
Bylaws Committee
Tim Moore, Knollwood CC  
914-592-7829

Club Relations Committee
• Dave Mahoney, Siwanoy CC 

914-961-8698
• Tim Moore, Knollwood CC 

914-592-7829
Communications Committee
• Glenn Perry, CGCS, Rolling Hills CC  

203-762-2185
• Greg Wojick, CGCS, Greenwich CC  

203-869-1000, ext. 253

Web Site Committee
• Tony Girardi, CGCS, Rockrimmon CC 

914-764-5010
• Peter McCormick, TurfNet Associates 

908-359-3370



J  J  he 72nd GCSAA International Golf 
Course Conference and Show, sched- 

for February 11 -  17,2001 in Dallas, 
TX, marks a special time in the history of 
GCSAA: its 75th anniversary as a professional 
organization.

The upcoming Dallas event will kick off 
a yearlong celebration that will include a host 
of specially planned activities and events 
designed to recognize not only our national 
organization, but also the golf course super­
intendent s contributions to the game of golf 
and the environment. Expect more details in 
the months to come.

To help you chart your course for the 
fast-approaching Golf Championship and 
conference and show, we’ve put together the 
following list of must-see activities to note 
on your calendar.

Sunday, February 11
The G olf Championship, hosted this year 
by six San Antonio, TX, championship golf 
courses, will begin on Sunday with the 
annual four-ball competition and continue 
through Monday and Tuesday with the indi­
vidual competition. In all, 720 GCSAA 
members will attend.

Wednesday, February 11
Don’t miss the 6:30 p.m. Opening Session, 
where Norman Schwartzkopf, retired U.S. 
Army general and commander in chief of 
Operations Desert Shield and Desert Storm, 
will be the featured speaker. Also notewor­
thy is the presentation of the GCSAA 
Distinguished Service Award, which will 
go, this year, to our own Arthur Weber (see 
article, right).

Thursday, February 15
• Attend the G olf General Session 8:45 -  
10:30 a.m. in the Dallas Convention Center 
to hear Captain Scott O ’Grady, renowned 
U.S. Air Force pilot, recount his inspirational 
story of survival behind enemy lines in 
Bosnia.
• From 6 to 8 p.m., join your colleagues 
at the Adams Mark Hotel for the

Nor’easter, the well-attended and always- 
popular reception cosponsored by the 
MetGCSA and other associations 
throughout the Northeast.

Friday, February 16
• Come to the Convention Center at 8 
a.m. for the Annual Meeting, and show 
your support for MetGCSA member Tim  
O ’Neill, CGCS (see his letter, page 7) in 
his run for GCSAA director.
• The Trade Show opens its doors at 9 
a.m. to more than 750 exhibit booths, 
offering every conceivable golf course 
product and service.
• At 11 a.m., also in the Convention 
Center, join GCSAA President Scott 
Woodhead, CGCS, and CEO Steve Mona, 
CAE, for a discussion on the State o f  
the Association and the activities sur­
rounding GCSAA’s 75th Anniversary 
Celebration.
• At noon, join fellow superintendents at 
the Certification Luncheon.
• From 7 — 11 p.m. in the Adams Mark 
Hotel is the President’s Dinner Show,
with entertainment by the World Classic 
Rockers, an “oldies” band that boasts 
members from such groups as the Eagles, 
Moody Blues, Steppenwolf, andToto.

Saturday, February 17
Rather than pack your bags and leave for 
home, join in the excitement of the 
Closing Festivities. Included in your 
registration, it all begins at 12:30 p.m. with 
a family fun event: the Wild, Wild West, a 
Texas carnival with eats, live bulls, ropers, 
and many other side shows and activities.

From 3:15 to 5:30, is the Closing 
Session and Reception, with activities 
commemorating GCSAA’s 75th anniver­
sary and a special Taste o f  Dallas, with 
nearly a dozen of the city’s best restaurants 
providing a sampling of their fine food.
For a complete listing of the conference 
and show events and schedules, call 
GCSAA at 800-472-7878, or visit the 
GCSAA website at www.gcsaa.org.

MetUCSA Honorary Member Arthur Weber Receives tiCSAA’s Distinguished Service Award
by Tim O ’N eill, C G C S

'  Jongtim e MetGCSA friend and 
¡¡¡CL honorary member Arthur Weber
will be awarded the GCSAA Distinguished 
Service Award at the 2001 GCSAA Interna­
tional Golf Course Conference and Shows 
Opening Session in Dallas,TX.

Reserved for individuals who’ve made 
“outstanding contributions to the advance­
ment of the golf course superintendents 
professionalism,” this is only one of several 
high honors Arthur Weber has received over 
the years for his contributions to the golf 
industry.

In 1994, our own association presented 
him with our coveted John Reid Lifetime 
Achievement Award, while the next year, the 
MCA followed suit by presenting him with 
their Reid Award counterpart: the MGA 
1 )istinguished Service Award.

A veritable jack-of-all-trades, Arthur 
Weber’s pursuits, over the course of his 80 
years, are almost too numerous to recount. 
His talents have ranged from harmonica vir­
tuoso and speed-skater to master rifleman 
and nuclear scientist and engineer. But in 
golf circles, Arthur Weber is known and 
loved for his passion for and commitment to 
the golf industry and the turfgrass manage­
ment profession.

(laiinslii Fanil1
Among his claims to fame:
• He organized and chaired the very first 
MGA Green Committee, which, in 1990, 
evolved into the Tri-State Turf Research 
Foundation, an organization that raises funds 
to support turf research crucial to superin­
tendents in the tri-state area.

The board, now composed of representa­
tives from five golf course superintendent 
associations and the MGA, has had Arthur 
Weber among its ranks since its inception.
• A founding father of Old Westbury Golf 
& Country Club in Old Westbury, NY, 
Arthur served not only as the club’s first 
president, but also its long-tenured green 
chairman. And to this day, almost 40 years 
later, he is still an influential member of the 
club’s Green Committee.
• So concerned with ensuring that our golf 
courses are environmentally responsible, 
Arthur created a Code of Environmental 
Conduct, which lie’s described as “an inter-

http://www.gcsaa.org


active set of principles, policies, procedures, 
and responsibilities governing the use of golf 
course nutrients and pesticides, water man­
agement, and wildlife conservation.”

Developed, originally, for his home 
course, Old Westbury, the code has since 
become a model for clubs and environmental 
groups across the country.
• In addition to serving on the USGA 
Green Section and Research committees, 
Arthur is also a past president of both the 
Long Island and Metropolitan Golf 
Associations.,

“Few people have affected golf in as many 
ways as Arthur Weber,” says Country Club of 
Darien Superintendent Tim O ’Neill. 
“Having served alongside Arthur Weber on 
the Tri-State Turf Research Foundation 
board, I have seen, firsthand, his enthusiasm 
for and dedication to promoting the golf 
course superintendent, the profession, and 
environmentally safe golf course mainte­
nance practices.”

Adds Tim: “Arthur Weber has been an 
inspiration to all fortunate enough to have 
worked with him. I can think of no one who 
deserves GCSAA's Distinguished Service 
Award more than Arthur Weber.”

Be sure to attend the Opening Session in 
Dallas on Wednesday, February 14 at 6:30 
p in. to help celebrate Arthur’s achievements.
Tim O 'N e ill is a member o f the GC2SAA Board o f 
Directors and superintendent at the Country Club o f 
Darien in Darien, C T.
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And Other GCSAA
Meeting News and Notes
by Tim O ’Neill, C G C S

Tee to Green Wkminber/.December 2000

GolfChampionship 
Goes to Hilton Head

tw National

n October 20 and 21, the board con­
vened for its fall meeting. It began, as always, 
with a review of the association’s financial 
position and the customary reports from 
CEO Steve Mona and the officers. Then 
came the long list of discussion items.

As chairman of the Membership 
Committee, it was my responsibility to lead a 
discussion on revisions to the committees 
standing rules. Every committee has its own 
set of standing rules or guidelines used to 
“ensure the fair and equitable interpretation 
and enforcement of GCSAA membership 
rules.” Committees periodically review and 
make revisions to the standing rules specific 
to their area.

During this particular meeting, some of 
the Membership Committee rules were up 
for discussion. One of the prime targets were 
the guidelines for determining the number of 
superintendent members allowed from the 
same facility.

We established, for instance, that one 
superintendent member is allowed for each 
9-hole course, while two are allowed from an 
18-hole facility—provided one of the two 
people is responsible for more than the 
everyday management of the golf course.

A 27-hole course can have two superin­
tendent members, while a 36-hole facility 
can have three— as long as one of the three is 
clearly responsible for more than the every­
day management of the golf course.

Other revisions to the standing rules for 
this committee were related to student mem­
bership qualifications and membership status 
of unemployed members.

As chairman of the Student Resource 
Group, I also initiated discussion on a web- 
only membership option for student mem­
bers. This would allow students to join 
GCSAA at a reduced rate and access all pub­
lications and communication on the web. 
This discussion point will be up for vote at 
the preconference meeting in San Antonio.
Items Worthy of Discussion
Other items discussed and put on the docket 
for approval at the next board meeting:
• The Chapter Relations Committee pro­
posed that GCSAA recognize chapters for 
special contributions in such areas as educa­
tion, scholarships, research, or community 
service. To do this, the committee suggested 
creating a Presidents Excellence Award and 
publicizing the various chapters’ specific con­
tributions. In addition to being nice press for 
the local association, it could serve as inspira­
tion for other chapters.
• The board discussed establishing guide-

lines for web forums to eliminate inappropri­
ate postings and conversations on the website. 
One proposal was to ban anonymous postings.
• We also batted around ideas for making the 
Speakers Bureau Program more meaningful. 
We discussed, for instance, ensuring that those 
on the bureau—which is composed of 
GCSAA board members—take a more proac­
tive approach in contacting chapters. Also 
proposed was that bureau members make a 
sit-down meeting with the chapter’s board of 
directors part of their visit so they might dis­
cuss GCSAA—or chapter-specific—issues.
Items That Passed Muster
Some of the items approved by the board:
• Sponsorship/licensing agreements were 
solidified with companies that have agreed to 
sponsor the myriad show and conference 
events and regional seminars.
• The 2001 Legislative/Regulatory Agenda 
guiding the Government Relations 
Committee’s activities throughout the year 
was approved. The committee developed 
position papers that will be used to support 
superintendents across the country battling 
such issues as noise ordinances, pesticide bans, 
and land use restrictions.
• Hilton Head Island was selected as the site 
of the 2003 Golf Championship.
• The Limited Budget Outreach Group has 
formulated an Associate Outreach member­
ship category, which will qualify facilities with 
limited budgets to join GCSAA at a reduced 
rate, but with fewer privileges. They will not, 
for instance, be able to vote. The Outreach 
Group hopes to secure memberships from at 
least 500 clubs with limited budgets through­
out the country.
Looking Ahead
The next opportunity I will have to discuss 
association issues with the entire board is at the 
upcoming Planning Meeting. Scheduled for 
mid-December, the Planning Meeting is the 
time board members and GCSAA staff discuss 
long-range planning and other major issues 
facing the association.

On the agenda for this meeting are such 
issues as improving communication with 
members and chapters, the association’s 
Internet strategy, PD I, and how we might 
expand the annual conference and show.

Watch for an update as these discussions 
unfold.
Tim O 'N eill is a member o f the G C S A A  Board o f 
Directors and superintendent at the Country Club o f 
Darien in Darien, CT.



Burning Tree Hosts Dual Event
On September 19, Burning Tree Country Club in Greenwich, CT, hosted the rain-shortened 
Superintendent Championship and the final qualifying round for the Met Area Team 
Championship. The course was in superb condition and provided a challenging round for all. 

Here are the outcomes of these two events.
MetGCSA Superintendent Championship

27-Hole Total
Champion
Runner-Up

Earl Millet, Ridgeway Country Club
Shawn O ’Sullivan, D. Fairchild Wheeler Golf Club

116
(won on match of cards) 120

Third Place John Carlone, The Meadow Brook Club 120
First Flight (scores from The Hamlet Golf&Tennis Club)

Gross Winner Tony Grasso, Metropolis Country Club 80
Net Winner Jeff Wentworth, Pelham Country Club 72

Second Flight (scores from The Hamlet Golf & Tennis Club)
Gross Winner Joe Alonzi, Westchester Country Club 89
Net Winner Bob Alonzi, Fenway Golf Club 73

Met Area Team Championship Qualifier

Gross Team Qualifiers Net Team Qualifiers
Earl Millet, Ridgeway Country Club Jeff Wentworth, Pelham Country Club
John Carlone, The Meadow Brook Club Bob Alonzi, Fenway Golf Club
Shawn O ’Sullivan, D. Fairchild Wheeler Golf Joe Alonzi, Westchester Country Club 
Club Dennis Flynn, Brae Burn Country Club
Tony Grasso, Metropolis Country Club Bill Perlee (alternate), TheApawamis Club
Les Kennedy (alternate), Blind Brook Club
The Tournament Committee would like to thank our host superintendent, Gary Glazier, 
Club Manager Roger Loose, and the members of Burning Tree for their hospitality.
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Championship
The annual Met Two-Ball Championship was, once again, a big success with our largest 
field of the year turning out at Centennial Golf Club in Carmel, NY, to compete in the 
qualifying round. After a long summer of tight matches, the two Class A teams remaining 
were Alonzi and Alonzi versus Cain and Wentworth.

The final match of the competition was played at the tournament-conditioned 
Quaker Ridge Country Club in Scarsdale, NY. Tightly contested, the match was all 
square after the front nine. The upstart first-year team of Cain and Wentworth were in 
position to potentially pull an upset of mammoth proportions. The contest went all 18 
holes with the team of Alonzi and Alonzi turning their game up a notch on the back nine. 
They emerged victorious, winning the match 1 up.

Congratulations to Joe and Bob Alonzi, the 2000 MetGCSA Two-Ball champs!
Class AF Wins
In the AF bracket, it came down to the teams of Lippman Jr. and Richichi versus Cook 
and Clear. They slugged it out at Sunningdale Country Club in Scarsdale, NY, on 
October 20. Lippman and Richichi jumped out to a fast start going 5 up just before the 
turn. Instead of quitting like Gottala vs.Tyson, the boys from Alpine, The Care ofTrees 
saved face by taking their foes to the last hole. John Richichi finished the match with a 
par-saving putt to finish at 1 up.

Congratulations to Bob Lippman Jr. and John Richichi, the 2000 AF Champs!

Sunningdale Rons Away With Superintendent/ Green Chairman Tourney
Alpine Country Club Superintendent Steve 
Finamore and his staff showed us why their 
club is always at the top of the list for Met 
courses. Anyone who did not attend the 
October 10 Superintendent/Green Chair­
man Tournament missed out on great test of 
golf. Here are the winning results:
Low Gross Winner
Sean Cain and Doug Quartner
Sunningdale Country Club
Low Net Winner
Chuck Denny and John Apple
Salem Golf Club
Closest to the Pin
Tim McAvoy, Fox Hollow Golf Club
Longest Drive
Doug Quartner, Sunningdale Country Club

Runner-lip Position in Met Area Team Championship
The Country Club of Fairfield in Fairfield, 
CT, was the host of the 21st annual Met Area 
Team Championship on October 16. Seven 
associations competed for this years title. The 
contestants enjoyed a true links experience 
with a cold, damp wind blowing in from the 
Sound. The immaculately maintained course 
proved to be a real test for competitors with 
the low gross honors going to the Con­
necticut Association s Ian Kunesch with a 78 
and with our very own Earl Millet coming in 
a close second with a 79.
The results are as follows:
Champion Connecticut AGCS 486 
Runner-Up MetGCSA 491
Third Place New Jersey GCSA 492
Also participating in the tourney were teams 
from the Hudson Valley GCSA, Long Island 
GCSA, Northeastern GCSA, and the 
Philadelphia GCSA.

We would like to thank our host super­
intendent, Pat Sisk, Club Manager George 
Poole, and the members the of Country 
Club of Fairfield.
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As many of you probably know by now, I have accepted the superintendent’s 
position at Milwaukee Country Club in River Hills, WI, and have resigned from 
the MetGCSA Board of Directors. Though I’m excited about this new oppor­
tunity, it’s hard leaving behind an association I’ve been a part of—and served— 
for the past 10 years, not to mention the many lifelong friends I’ve made along 
the way
Before I head out to the Midwest, I want to thank all of you who have influ­
enced my career in such an important way It’s been a privilege and pleasure 
serving on our Board of Directors and on our numerous committees. The lead­
ership of our association, throughout the years, has been unsurpassed. In my 
travels to conferences or seminars, I’m always asked about the “state of the 
MetGCSA”: what projects we’re funding, how we intend to vote on various 
issues... the list goes on. The MetGCSA is clearly viewed as one of the leading 
associations in this country, and I am extremely honored to be a member.
As you know, the success of any organization is heavily dependent on the 
involvement and dedication of its members and support staff. The MetGCSA 
has a history of member volunteers who have given their time, insight, and 
experience freely. We are also fortunate to have a strong support staff. Ineke 
Pierpoint, our executive secretary, is the backbone of our association and one 
person I will truly miss talking to on a regular basis. Pandora Wojick, our Tee to 
Green managing editor, is the reason our publication has risen to the ranks of 
one of the best in the country. Pandora’s creativity and professionalism are evi­
dent in each and every issue.
A special thank you to Earl Millett and John Carlone, the two Met presidents I 
served under while on the Board of Directors. Not only have they both offered 
support and encouragement at various points in my career, they’ve also provided 
the push I needed to become involved in the association—something I’ll, obvi­
ously, always be thankful for.
I strongly encourage each and every member of the MetGCSA to become 
involved in the association. Whether you agree to host a meeting or volunteer 
to serve on a committee, your efforts will pay dividends—in ways that may sur­
prise you.
My address and phone number will be in the new directory, and I hope you’ll 
call or stop by for a visit if you’re in the area. Although I will miss the day-to-day 
interaction with our association, I do look forward to returning often to see my 
old friends and colleagues.
Best regards,
Pat Sisk
Tee to Green Co-Editor
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Burning Tree Recognized for EnvironmentalExcellence
Thanks to the efforts of Superintendent 
Gary Glazier, Burning Tree Country Club 
has achieved designation as a “Certified 
Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary” by the 
Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary System 
(ACSS), the educational division of Audubon 
International, endorsed by the United States 
Golf Association. Burning Tree Country 
Club is the sixth course in Connecticut and 
the 255th in the world to receive the honor.

“Becoming certified as an Audubon 
Cooperative Sanctuary is one of my greatest 
achievements as a golf course superinten­
dent,” says Gary. “Through the program, the 
golf industry’s environmental awareness and 
sensitivity have definitely changed for the 
better.”

To become certified, a course must 
demonstrate that it is maintaining a high 
degree of environmental quality in a number 
of areas. Among them: Environmental 
Planning, Wildlife & Habitat Management, 
Outreach and Education, Integrated Pest 
Management, Water Conservation, and Water 
Quality Management.

Gary Glazier and Burning Tree are to be 
commended for their efforts in providing a 
sanctuary for wildlife on the golf course 
property.

Flynn Wins Big
When Brae Burn Superintendent Dennis 
Flynn attended a regional Aventis sales pres­
entation this past January, he had no idea just 
how worthwhile a trip that would be. While 
there, he obliged in entering the company’s 
“DeltaGard Down Under” sweepstakes, but 
winning was far from his mind—so far, in 
fact, that he barely remembered filling out 
the form when he was notified of his good 
fortune: an all-expenses-paid trip for two to 
Australia.

The two-week stay will take Dennis 
across the continent, visiting such attractions 
as the Blue Mountains, Alice Springs, and the 
Great Barrier Reef. And, of course, he’ll have 
the opportunity to golf at one of Australia’s 
newest courses:The Links in Pt. Douglas.

Way to go, Dennis!



New Members
Please join us in welcoming the following 
new members:
Grover Alexander, Class C, Wykagyl 
Country Club, New Rochelle, NY
Matthew Arazosa, Class D,The Meadow 
Brook Club, Jericho, NY
Thomas Ashfield, Class A, Canoe Brook 
Country Club, Summit, NJ
Tim Benedict, Class C,The Meadow 
Brook Club, Jericho, NY
James Costanzo, Class C,The Patterson 
Club, Fairfield, CT
John Ferrucio Jr., Knollwood Country 
Club, Elmsford, NY
John Mills, Class C, Country Club of 
New Canaan, New Canaan, CT
Ricky Palmerton, Class C, Centennial 
Golf Club, Carmel, NY
Andrew Stevens, Class C, Sleepy Hollow 
Country Club, Scarborough, NY
Retired
A MetGCSA member since 1966, 
Shackamaxon Country Club Superinten­
dent Jack Martin has joined the ranks of 
the Class A Life members. Congratulations 
on your retirement, Jack!
Members on the Move
Brian Benedict is the new superinten­
dent at The Seawane Club in Hewlett 
Harbor, NY. Previous position: Assistant 
superintendent at Century Country Club, 
Purchase, NY.
Wayne Foster is a new sales representative 
at Koonz Sprinkler Supply, Springfield, NJ. 
Previous position: Superintendent at 
Rockaway River Country Club, Denville, 
NJ.
Brian Hall is the new grounds manager at 
Convent of the Scared Heart, Greenwich, 
CT. Previous position: Assistant superin­
tendent at The Apawamis Club, Rye, NY.
David Koziol is the new superintendent 
at Country Club of Fairfield, Fairfield, CT. 
Previous position: Assistant superintendent 
at Country Club of Fairfield.
Pat Sisk is the new superintendent at 
Milwaukee Country Club, River Hills,WI. 
Previous position: Superintendent at 
Country Club of Fairfield, Fairfield, CT. 
(See farewell note, page 10.)

Upcoming Events

So Pick Up the Phone
If anyone is interested in hosting a MetGCSA golf or social event next year, we’re still looking 
for volunteers. For golf meetings, call one of the Tournament Committee co-chairs—Jeff 
Wentworth, 914-738-2752, or Sean Cain, 914-723-3238. To host a social event, contact 
Social & Welfare Committee Chairman Joe Alonzi, 914-798-5361.

Professional Events

MetGCSA Winter Seminar Host: Joe Alonzi, CGCS
Wednesday, January 10,2001 
Westchester Country Club, Rye, NY
A star-studded lineup of speakers is in store for you at this always-informative event. Among 
the speakers and their topics:Tom Campbell on Global Positioning Systems (GPS) for the golf 
course. Dr. Frank Rossi on the moss research we are helping to fund. Steve Bernhardt on reel 
grinding: the history and the agronomic impact of super-sharp mowers. And David Ravel on 
the selection and development of products for the future.
GCSAA Education Seminar: Lake and Aquatic Plant Management
Monday, January 15,2001 
Fishkill Holiday Inn, Fishkill, NY
This GCSAA seminar will cover everything you need to know about lake and aquatic plant 
management. Among the topics: lake chemistry and biology, aquatic weed and algae identifi­
cation, turf management practices that affect lake water quality, design and construction of 
lake systems, lake management tools (aeration, biological, chemical, mechanical, and cultural), 
aquatic herbicide applications, and EPA and state permit issues.
For further information or to register, call GCSAA at 800-472-7878.
NYSTA Southeastern Regional Conference & Trade Show
Monday, February 26
Suffern Holiday Inn, Suffern, NY
NYSTA welcomes you to join other green industry professionals for its annual, one-day 
regional conference and trade show.
For further information, call the Conference Hotline at 800-873-TURF or 518-783-1229.

Professional Development Program

The Turfgrass Management Short Course
Monday -  Friday, February 19-23,2001 
The BOCES,Yorktown Heights, NY
Cornell University, in cooperation with the New York State Turf and Landscape Association, 
brings its turf program to Westchester County. Geared for golf course, lawn & landscape, and 
sports turf managers, this one-week session is ideal for golf course crew members who would 
like to further their turfgrass knowledge. Participants will learn the fundamental principles of 
soil management; grass identification, selection, establishment, and primary care; and inte­
grated pest management, including pest diagnostics and control. Instruction will include lec­
ture, discussion, and hands-on lab work.



President’s Message continued from page 1

longer in existence: Barrington Country 
Club in Barrington, RI.

For the past 19 years, I’ve made a liv­
ing working on golf courses. I know I 
could never do anything I enjoy as much 
or find a profession that I could love more 
than this one. I thank my father for intro­
ducing me to the game, encouraging me 
to pursue my goals, and guiding me along 
the way.

Rest in peace, Dad.
Happy Holidays
I would like to thank Chairman Joe 
Alonzi and the rest of the Social & 
Welfare Committee for their hard work 
in putting on a tremendous Christmas 
Party! This year’s party, held on 
December 9 at Mt. Kisco Country Club, 
was a great success. It was well attended, 
the band was awesome, and the dance 
floor was packed! Also thanks to host 
Fred Scheyhing, CGCS, Manager 
Hussein Ali, and the entire staff at Mt. 
Kisco for a great night!

I would also like to congratulate 
Westchester Country Club Super Joe 
Alonzi for being selected by the Awards 
Committee as this year’s recipient of the 
Sherwood A. Moore Award (see write-up 
on page 2). Joe is one person who truly 
exemplifies the qualifications for the 
award: “A golf course superintendent 
who advances the professional image, sta­
tus, and reputation of the golf course 
superintendent.”

On behalf of the entire Board of 
Directors, I would like to extend sincerest 
wishes for a joyous holiday season to all 
MetGCSA members and their families. 
Let’s all enjoy some quality family time 
and hope for a long, snowy winter!
John Carlone, CGCS 
President

by Scott Nivenf 
CG C S

f e e — ..and skipping to the Johnny N ash  
tune “I  Can See Clearly N ow  . . .  ” , don't 
worry; he hasn't lost his mind— ju s t his 
vision problem. Earlier this year; Scott 
braved a procedure that many eyeglass and 
lens wearers only ponder . . . and with 
some trepidation. Beyond the surgery's 
relatively high cost, there are those sto­
ries— though rare— o f surgeries-gone-bad, 
where people are left with vision problems 

fa r worse than when they started.
Scott has a different tale to tell . . . one 

that gives anyone hoping to see clearly 
now—  or at some point in the future— the 
encouragement to forge ahead with the 
procedure. W hat follows is Scott's personal 
account o f the days leading up to, during, 
and after his L A S I K  eye surgery.
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Basic Vision Problems Defined

Nearsightedness (myopia) is a  condition where either the cornea (the 
front covering of the eye) is too curved, or the eye is too long. This 
causes objects that are at a  distance to be focused improperly in front 
of the retina, the light-sensitive layer in the back of the eye, where they 
appear blurry
Farsightedness (hyperopia) is a  condition where the cornea is not 
curved enough, or the eye is too short. This causes objects to be 
focused behind the retina.
Astigmatism occurs when the cornea of the eye is somewhat oval like 
a  football instead of round like a  basketball. This causes an  image to 
focus at two focal points. Many people who are nearsighted or far­
sighted also have astigmatism.

After wearing contact 
^  lenses for nearly 25

years, I was very recep­
tive to any procedure 
that would free me of 
the myriad duties and 
discomfort associated 
with using lenses. I 
had heard of corrective 

laser eye surgery and followed it for many 
years. On my annual visits to the 
optometrist, in fact, I’d ask if the time had 
finally arrived that I could risk laser surgery. 
But it wasn’t until Dr. Richard J. Mackool, an 
eye surgeon and personal friend of mine, 
explained the details of the procedure that I 
felt confident enough to have the surgery.

Dr. Mackool is the director of the 
Mackool Eye Institute and Laser Center in 
Queens, NY, and his impressive resume qual­
ifies him as one of the best surgical ophthal­
mologists in the world today.

He’s performed tens of thousands of oph­
thalmic microsurgical and laser procedures, 
and he specializes in advanced techniques for 
laser vision correction—like LASIK— and 
modern cataract removal. Making me all the 
more certain that I couldn’t go wrong was 
that he conducts courses at the Institute for 
ophthalmic surgeons from around the world 
and has, on his patient roster, many world- 
famous athletes, actors, and other public 
figures.

Without reservation, I went under the 
knife— rather, the laser—in February. Here’s 
a look at how the process worked.
What Is LASIK, Anyway?
LASIK is an acronym for Laser Assisted in- 
situkeratomileusis, which is a procedure 
where a small part of the cornea, called the 
corneal flap, is partially lifted by using a very 
precise instrument called a microkeratome.

The excimer laser is then used to vapor­
ize very thin layers of the corneal tissue, 
reshaping the cornea and allowing the light 
ray to focus properly on the retina. The 
corneal flap is then replaced into its original 
position, and it begins healing immediately.

You’re a good candidate for this proce­
dure if you’re at least 21 years old, have had



Three Years Later . . .  Further Testimony

"It's like a  Godsend." Those are the words Lesco Sales Rep Mike Dukette used to 
describe the results of the LASIK eye surgery he had performed in Montreal, Canada 
in 1997—before the procedure was approved in the United States. He went in with 
20/200 vision and astigmatism and came out with a  perfect 20/15.
Mike did admit to experiencing a  few short-term after-effects: "About one-and-a-half 
hours after the surgery," he says, "my eyes burned like hell." He also found that his tear 
ducts were dry for about three or four days, and for a  couple of weeks after the sur­
gery-w hile his corneas were still healing—he'd get a  prism effect from headlights 
when driving at night. But according to Mike, those visual blips are long gone. And 
three years later, he's more than pleased with the results. "My eyesight's perfect—it's 
still perfect. It's one of the best things I've done in my life."

stable vision for at least one year, and would 
like to correct poor vision due to nearsight­
edness, farsightedness, or astigmatism (see 
“BasicVision Problems Defined,” left).

Frankly, there are not many vision prob­
lems that can’t be fixed with LASIK or other 
types of procedures. In my case, I was look­
ing to improve a slight case of nearsighted­
ness: 20/50 vision, which is a 1.75 diopter 
lens correction.
The Procedure From Start to Finish
Although you can opt to do one eye at a time 
with weeks or months in between, I chose to 
do both eyes at once late one Thursday after­
noon.

The first step in the procedure was to take 
a sedative— though optional, I’d recommend 
it—and relax for about a half-hour before 
going into surgery.

Upon entering the operating room, I was 
positioned in a comfortable recliner and 
rolled back to lie flat. Then a cover was taped 
over the eye that was not being operated on; 
it was the pattern of a black-and-white 
checkerboard, which was interesting to look 
at.

The other eye was prepared by first 
applying some numbing—or anesthetic— 
drops to completely eliminate any pain. 
Then my eyelid was taped back and an 
instrument called a speculum was gently 
placed on my eye to ensure that it would 
remain open while the doctor did his work.

With that done, I was rolled under the 
laser equipment, and the microkeratome 
instrument was attached to my eye, ready to 
create and lift the corneal flap. All of this 
work was performed so close to my eye that I 
couldn’t see a thing.

The next step was to line up and then 
operate the laser for just 14 seconds to melt 
away a precise layer of my cornea. The laser’s 
course was carefully charted in a preoperative 
visit a few weeks before surgery and then 
programmed into the computer that controls 
the laser. During the laser treatment, my eye 
was held still by a special device. Dr. 
Mackool uses this method or a laser-guided 
tracking system developed by NASA to 
ensure that the laser is always aimed precisely 
at the cornea.

The procedure was completely painless. 
The only sensation I experienced was some 
fireworks-like bright colors during the laser 
treatment. The entire process took less than 
10 minutes, and when I opened my eye as I 
was leaving the operating room, I was already 
able to see very well!

I was then given some dark glasses and 
asked to relax in a comfortable lounge 
area for about a half-hour. When the time 
was up, my other eye underwent the same 
treatment.
Afterwards
My wife picked me up shortly after the sur­
gery, and we stopped for a quick dinner on 
the way home. I went to bed about 8:30 and 
slept great until my usual 5:15 a.m. Much to 
my surprise, when I opened my eyes, I could 
see perfectly—and without any discomfort 
at all! At 10:30 that morning, I had a post­
operative appointment to see how every­
thing looked. Both of my eyes were testing a 
solid 20/15.

The only side-effect I had was a small red 
spot on one eye, which disappeared in about 
10 days. Follow-up visits weeks and months 
later confirmed that my vision had stabilized 
at 20/15.

The Price You Pay for Good Vision
The cost of LASIK can vary from as low as 
$2,000 to as high as $6,000. When all is said 
and done, Dr. Mackool’s procedure runs about 
$4,500.

Dr. Mackool does, however, offer some 
“eye-opening” advice about the price you pay 
for improved vision: “Don’t worry about the 
cost; just find the best, most competent, expe­
rienced surgeon you can. You should never 
make getting a great deal your priority when 
it comes to something as important as your 
eyesight.”

Finally, I would say that eye surgery has 
been one of the most gratifying things I have 
ever done. My newfound perfect vision has 
improved my life in many small ways, making 
it a little simpler and a lot more comfortable.

If this testimony peaks your interest in eye 
surgery, I encourage you to further your 
research. No two vision problems are the 
same— nor are the results of the LASIK pro­
cedure. There are numerous vision correction 
procedures out there. One may be better 
suited to your vision problem.

Good luck in your search for good eye­
sight!
Scott Niven, a member of the Tee to Green 
Editorial Committee, is superintendent at The 
Stanwich Club in Greenwich, CT.



Patrons listed on this page are supporting our 
association. You are encouraged to support themé ^ f l r o n  Directory

© Alpine, the Care of Trees
Mike Cook, NY: 914-948-0101 
Ken Clear, CT: 203-847-1855 
Peter McFarland, NJ: 201-445-4949
A1 Preston’s Garage
Gary Shashinka 
Massey Ferguson Tractors 

* 203-924-1747
© Aqua Turf ~ Golf Course 

Irrigation
Gordon Holmes/Dave Arel 
5 No. Payne St.
Elmsford, NY 10523 
914-347-5151, FAX 914-347-6323
Argento & Sons, Inc.
Turf Equipment: Parts and Service 
Louis Argento: 914-949-1152 
1 Prospect Ave.
White Plains, NY 10607

© AT Sales ~ Premium Sod for 
Golf Courses
Owen Regan 
1787 Louisquisset Pike 
Lincoln, RI 02865 
401-465-8066 
PAGER 800-592-0675

© Atlantic Irrigation Specialists 
Inc.
Rain Bird Golf 
Thornwood, NY 10594 
Tim Marcoux/Ed Santalone 
800-878-8873
Aventis Environmental Science
David J. Sylvester 
311 Carriage Dr.
Kensington, CT 06037 
860-828-8905

O Blue Ridge Peat Farms Inc.
White Haven, PA 18661 
Gene Evans 
570-443-9596

© Bruedan Corp.
Frank Savakis/Mike Gesmundo/ 
Keith Kraham
Greycourt Ave., Chester, NY 
800-733-6740

© Central Irrigation Supply, Inc.
Bernardo Luciano 
914-347-5656 
FAX 914-349-0506
DAF Services Inc.
David A. Frechette/Bob Houle 
Flowtronics PSI Sales & Service 
Center
860-528-7362

© DAR PAR Sales
John and Dominic Richichi 
“Your One-Stop Shop” 
914-946-1743, FAX 914-946-0796
DeBuck’s Sod Farm
Premium Quality Kentucky 
Bluegrass,Tall Fescue Blends 
Leonard/Valeri: 914-258-4131

DeLea & Sons Sod Farms
Vincent Sasso
444 Elwood Rd., E. Northport, NY 11731 
800-244-7637/516-368-8022

© Down To Earth
All Phases of Golf Course Construction
David Griffin
914-576-7693

© Earth Works, Inc.
The Soil Aerification Specialists 
P.O. Box 99, WestWarham, MA 02576 
Pat Lucas: 800-815-1113 
FAX 508-295-8187
Egypt Farms, Inc.
Dean Snyder
P.O. Box 223,White Marsh, MD 21162 
800-899-7645/410-335-3700

© Emerald Isle, Ltd.
William Middleton 
2153 Newport Rd.
Ann Arbor, MI 48103 
800-628-GROW (4769)

© E/T Equipment Co.
Kevin Collins
425 S. Riverside Ave., Croton, NY 10520 
914-271-6126

© Fleet Pump & Service Group, Inc.
Donald Tiedemann
100 Calvert St., Harrison, NY 10528
914-835-3801

© Glenmore Landscape Service
Glenn S. Moore 
98 Hack Green Rd.
Pound Pudge, NY 10576 
914-764-4348

© Grass Roots Inc.
Ken Kubik/Keith' Kubik/Jay McKenna 
Service ~ Technical Support ~ Quality 
Products 
973-361-5943

© Greenacres Company
Irrigation Contractor
75 Codfish Hill Rd., Bethel, CT 06801
Dave Pijnenburg: 203-748-0558

© Hawthorne Bros. Tree Service
John Hawthorne
5 Center St., Bedford Hills, NY 10507 
800-235-7035
Howard Maurer Design Group, Inc.
Golf Course Architecture and Land 
Planning
P.O.Box 127,Hopedale,MA 01747 
508-478-9684, FAX 508-473-5724

© Irra-Tech, Inc.
Joseph D. Kennedy
18 Merritt St., Port Chester, NY 10573 
914-937-7273
James Barrett Associates, Inc.
Jim Barrett
Irrigation Consulting & Design 
973_744_8237

© James Carriere & Sons, Inc.
Bill Carriere
7 Cottage St., Port Chester, NY 10573 
914-937-2136

© Lesco, Inc.
A Team ofTurfgrass Professionals 
Greg Moran/Charlie Siemers 
914-331-4869, PAGER 914-449-6925

O Metro Milorganite Inc.
Scott Apgar/Ernie Steinhofer/
Scott Tretera, 54 Miry Brook Rd. 
Danbury, CT 06810 
203-748-GOLF (4653)
FAX 203-743-0458
Montco/Surf-Side/Zap! Defoamer
Bob Oechsle
Box 404, Ambler, PA 19002 
800-401-0411

© Novartis Turf & Ornamental 
Products
325 Mill Pond Lane 
Oxford, PA 19363 
610-998-2896
O’Conner Pumps and Service
Joe O ’Conner
6 Nye St.,Rockville, CT 06066 
860-875-6890
Partac Golf Course Top-Dressing
Kelsey Park
Great Meadows, NY 07838
800-247-2326/908-637-4191
Bill and Joe Carriere: 914-937-2136

© Plant Food Company, Inc.
Tom Weinert/Ted Platz 
800-562-1291/914-262-0111 
WEBSITE www.plantfoodco.com

© SavATree
Thomas Marino, NY: 914-244-1700 
Mike Schoeni, CT: 203-853-9526 
Paul Carbone, NJ: 201-891-5379

O Sawtelle Brothers, Inc.
George Wise/Jason Bassi
65 Glen St., Lawrence, MA 01843
800-999-TURF
Shemin Nurseries Inc.
Horticultural and Irrigation Supplies 
Guy Romano: 203-531-7352 
1081 King St., Greenwich, CT 06831

© Stephen Kay, Golf Course 
Architects
Stephen Kay/Doug Smith 
499 New Rochelle Rd.
Bronxville, NY 10708 
914-699-4437, FAX 914-699-4479

© Steven Willand, Inc.
Bruce Pye/John Ferrucio/
Mark Ericson 
4 Production Dr.
Brookfield, CT 06804 
203-775-5757, FAX 203-775-6435
Sullivan’s Construction Services 
Inc.
Golf Course Construction and 
Renovation
P.O. Box 854, Suffield, CT 06078 
Kevin Sullivan: 860-668-2129

© Tee and Green Sod, Inc.
Owen Regan/Dave Wallace 
Sod Supply and Installation 
401-789-8177

© Terre Co. o f New Jersey, Inc.
Byron Johnson Jr.
206 Delawanna Ave., Clifton, NJ 07014 
973-473-3393, FAX 973-473-4402

© The Cardinals, Inc.
John Callahan
Course Accessories and Maintenance
Supplies
860-673-3699
The Scotts Company
Jim Santoro
Fertilizers, Fungicides, Growth
Regulators
508-679-4797

© TurfNet Associates, Inc.
Peter L. McCormick 
21 Brandywine Rd.
Skillman, NJ 07014 
800-314-7929

© Turf Partners, Inc.
Joe Stahl
800-228-6656/860-663-8048 
CELL 203-209-6951 
FAX 860-663-3564

© Turf Products Corp./TORO
Paul Mazzola, Irrigation/A1 Tretera, 
Equipment
800-243-4355/860-763-3581 
The Sprinkler House/Amodios: 
914-328-0190

© Turf Products Corporation
Ernie Rizzio/Buddy Rizzio 
47 Howell Rd.,Box 296 
Mountain Lakes, NJ 07046 
973-263-1234

© Valley View Wholesale Greenhouses
Frank Amodio 
229 Smithridge Rd.
So. Salem, NY 10590 
914-533-2526, FAX 914-533-2050

© Westchester Ford Tractor Inc.
John Apple/Ray Beaudry 
Meadow St.
Golden s Bridge, NY 10526 
914-232-7746

© Westchester Turf Supply, Inc.
Bob Lippman Sr./Bob Lippman Jr. 
“Serving the Fine Turf Profession” 
914-621-5067, FAX 914-621-7180

© White Contractors
P.O. Box 484
Old Greenwich, CT 06870 
James E. Morris Jr.
203-869-8808

© Wilfred MacDonald, Inc.
Glenn Gallion/Chris Hunt 
www.wilfredmacdonald.com 
888-831-0891, FAX 201-931-1730
Winding Brook Turf Farm, Inc.
Bill Seccareccia 
240 Griswold Rd.
Wethersfield, CT 06109 
800-243-0232/860-529-6869 
FAX 860-529-6807

O  Denotes M e tG C S A  member

http://www.plantfoodco.com
http://www.wilfredmacdonald.com

